

PARISH AND SCHOOL NEWS

JUNE/JULY, 2015

Two Long Time Employees Retiring! By Mary Mazuk & Rebecca Sontag

Joe Lipps



After 31 years on the job as a hardworking maintenance employee, Joe Lipps is retiring. The former machinist started working part-time at Our Lady of Victory parish in 1984, and went full-time in 1987. "It's just time," he said. "You know when the time is right," and he has been "breaking in a new guy since January," to take over the demanding job. Joe has worked countless hours and weekends ensuring the systems in the

OLV facilities continue running. During the cold months, he has plowed snow to ensure people get to school and Mass safely, often needing to wake in the early hours so the job is properly completed. He has seen numerous renovations to the parish, which gave him additional duties and responsibilities. He has cleaned and cared for the Convocation Center and church. When the weather warms, to keep the OLV complex neat, he has cut innumerable acres of grass. And Joe has handled all aspects of the burials in the OLV cemetery, including the setting of the headstones.

In retirement, the grandfather of nine, who has a green thumb, plans to continue his current work in the greenhouses where he raises tropical water plants. He winterizes the plants and has several places in Delhi who buy from him. He also has the mechanically-oriented hobby of pistol and rifle reloading, which requires patience and attention to detail. To relax, Joe and his wife, Sandy, will continue to travel by boat. They have enjoyed several cruises and plan on taking more. And when he wants to spend time on a smaller boat, Joe will go to Lake Erie to fish.

OLV wishes Joe all the best in his retirement and hopes he can sleep in the next time it snows! Happy Retirement, Joe Lipps!

Tish Stohlman

Tish Stohlman's lovely countenance has been greeting all who enter Our Lady of Victory School for 28 years. It is with all the best wishes and no small part of sadness that we-parishioners, school families, colleagues and friends- see the end of Mrs.



Tish Stohlman's employ at Victory as she retires at the completion of this academic year.

Mrs. Stohlman (to the kids) and Tish (to us grownups) has a been a fixture of the OLV school experience, not unlike the rice with cinnamon and sugar found exclusively in our very own cafeteria, but significantly more important! Everyone will be sad to see her go which is no great surprise considering the warmth, love, and competence with which she approached not only the job she had but also with the kids and adults with which she worked.

When Tish began working in the school office as a part-time administrative assistant, it was 1988 when a confluence of happenstance, timing, and divine planning placed her here. Tish would start those first days at Victory before dawn and leave in the late morning. This allowed Tish to relieve her husband who spent his mornings accompanying Tish's father downtown to the river to pick up the day's produce for the family store. Tish would then go work the nuts and bolts of the produce store while her dad 'held court' so to speak in the shop by sharing morning pleasantries and the day's news with long time customers coming in for the day's wares.

Having always been closely involved in the family's produce business, and devoted to her father to boot, it was natural that Tish would find a way to not only balance her own family's needs with her employment but to continue helping out her dad as well.

After the sad passing of Tish's father, the produce store was sold and Mrs. Stohlman was able to accept the additional position offered her as part-time secretary for the parish office effectively dividing her now full-time employment between the church and the school. This eventually transitioned into the full-time school administrative assistant posting that she has occupied since where she has had the opportunity to positively influence the lives of thousands of students.

Tish, mother of three, was also a Victory parent and long time parishioner when she began her extensive tenure at the school's front desk. She already knew and loved both the school and church which certainly added to what she brought to the position. And for decades now, children and adults have returned and reflected the love and respect that Tish brings where she goes for people of all ages.

Tish's view for the future is bursting with possibilities. On the horizon is travel, reading, exercise, learning new things and picking up one-time habits like crocheting, and of course being with family and friends, not to mention accompanying Mr. Stohlman on his competitive barbecue adventures.

(continued from pg. 1)

So we thank you, Mrs. Stohlman. Thank you for your years of service and the grace you brought with you. Thank you for loving our children and playing such an important role in their school. And thank you for living a life that is a shining example; an example of service, sacrifice, of caring, devotion, and love. We wish you the best as that's what you deserve and look forward to your frequent return visits!

Be a Man Who Stays Focused on the Final Goal by Jonathan Schaefer

Being a Man today is often times looked down upon in our world. We go through our daily life and might see ourselves like



just another part of a machine. But deep down we make decisions that make ourselves put our focus on our work or sports or fame or etc. instead of focusing on what God has put us on this Earth for. We were all made for a specific purpose. We

might remember the saying that, "we were made to know, love and serve the Lord in this life so that we can be with him in the next." We were made to be on this mission and that mission will bring happiness. We might think we know what will make us happy but often times we seek happiness in the pleasures and things of this world. The devil likes to keep us focused on these pleasures knowing that it won't lead us to true happiness. The happiness of this world never lasts because it is based off of something at a specific time.

Our ultimate goal, when we think about it, would be to reach Heaven which is where we all long to go when our time is up on Earth. Heaven is where we reach ultimate happiness and fulfillment! Heaven is eternal and will be the never ending happiness that we have been longing for. Life and time in this world is like a grain of sand on the beach when it comes to our eternal destiny. Where do we want to spend it and what are we doing about it in our daily life?

Next we must ask ourselves how we want to be remembered when we are gone. Most men would love to be remembered for a courageous act or as a loving father or husband or son. But what are we doing today to be remembered in that way. Sometimes excuses are easy to come by because we are stressed or busy. Maybe we do everything we can do each day just to seem like we are staying afloat. But we should focus each day on living like it was our last day on Earth. We need to tell the people we love how we feel and reconcile with those we are in discord with. We need to approach each day with our goal in mind. How do we want to be remembered by family and friends? What will they say about us when our time comes? Are we focused each day on our final goal of heaven?

Symbolon Summary for Session #9: Mary and the Saints by Jonathan Schaefer

"Hail, holy Queen enthroned above, O Maria." Many of the words of songs and prayers honoring Mary are words that we

have come to know and love by heart. However, to those outside of the faith, one may wonder why we have so much love, devotion, and admiration for Mary and the saints. Catholics honor Mary and the saints (However, we do not worship them, because that is reserved for God alone.) because we recognize them as models we can imitate. They give us the strength and hope to persevere in the faith. Devotion to Mary and



the saints is one way that Catholics come to know and love God more deeply and appreciate the great gift of salvation. Mary and the saint's prayers for us are so powerful because they are already in Heaven, close to God, and can help get our prayers to Him. Mary is our spiritual mother and is always bringing us closer to her son, Jesus. She is the first model disciple of Christ.

The Catholic Church holds four dogmas (truths that God revealed in Scripture or oral tradition) about Mary. These are special graces or privileges that God has bestowed on Mary. 1. Mary is the mother of God. This truth protects the union of God and man. Jesus gives dignity to humans through the nature in which He was born. 2. Immaculate Conception-Mary was born in a state of sanctified grace. This is one way that God was preparing her for her vocation. 3. Perpetual Virgin-Mary remained a virgin her entire life. This is stable proof that Jesus has no earthly father. It also shows Mary's total devotion to God through-out her entire life. 4. Assumption-Mary was assumed body and soul into Heaven. This represents our share in Jesus' Resurrection, and what God wants to accomplish in all of us at the end of time.

There are many prayers and devotions in the Church dedicated to Mary, with the most prominent one being the rosary. Take some time this week either to pray a rosary if you are familiar with the prayer, or to learn more about how to pray a rosary. As you do, reflect on how each mystery of the rosary points us to Christ through Mary. "Never be afraid of loving the Blessed Virgin too much. You can never love her more than Jesus did." -St. Maximilian Kolbe

School News Kathy Kane
Principal

Dear Our Lady of Victory Families,

As I write my final letter, I am filled with gratitude. I am grateful to the Victory community for their unwavering support and endless dedication to Our Lady of Victory School. It is truly one of the greatest blessings for a principal to have the opportunity to serve a community where the parish, faculty, staff, and parent community is so passionately dedicated to the spiritual, academic, and overall growth and development of their parish children. With sacrifice and commitment, as a community, together we have built a school that is the BEST place to educate a child in Cincinnati. You will remain forever in my heart and prayers.

Congratulations to Claire Berding. Claire is a graduate of Our Lady of Victory and earned the honor of Valedictorian at St. Ursula this year. Claire, we are so proud of you and commend you on the high standards to which you hold yourself accountable to achieve this level of academic honor.

Congratulations to Sebastian Schemmel. Sebastian qualified for the Regional Spelling Bee. He placed 20th out of the 70 students who qualified to compete.

Congratulations to Gabrielle Kemper who qualified to compete in the Power of the Pen State Competition. We wish you the best of luck!

Happy Retirement! Sometimes there are people who make an organization shine just by being who they are. This is true about our beloved Mrs. Stohlman. After decades of caring and dedicated service to Our Lady of Victory School, Mrs. Stohlman will be retiring in June. We are forever grateful to her for all she has given to Our Lady of Victory. We wish her all the best, and we will miss her greatly. We love you, Mrs. Stohlman!!!

The students in grades K-6 participated in the Everybody Counts program this spring. Through age appropriate learning activities, students learned about challenges that people face in an effort to encourage awareness, understanding, and acceptance. Thank you to our OLV PTO who sponsored this program and thank you to Ms. Borgman and the parent volunteers who coordinated the Everybody Counts Program.

We welcome our new OLV Principal: Our Lady of Victory parish is pleased to announce that after recently concluding a parish search for a new principal, Ms. Amy Borgman (current assistant principal and faculty member) will become the new principal of Our Lady of Victory School. Amy comes to us with 17 years of experience of teaching and administration in Our Lady of Victory School and is enthusiastic about taking on the challenge of continuing to guide the school for the next generation of students. "My passion is to serve the Our Lady of Victory community and my commitment is to advance the mission of Catholic Education and create a faith-filled school environment where our Catholic Identity is embedded in all that we do. I am also looking forward to continuing the vision and cultivating a learning culture of excellence, innovation, and creative and critical thinking."

Congratulations to Mrs. Fettig and Mrs. Mecher who were honored for their service to Catholic Schools at the Archdiocesan Catholic Schools Banquet.

This spring, students in grades 3-6 were visited by Mr. Frank Farway to promote the Who Was book series. Mr. Farway says he is the "THE SMARTEST MAN IN THE WHOLE WORLD". He has read all of the books in the Who Was series of biographies. He came to challenge the students on their knowledge of famous people from the books. Mr. Farway hosted a game show that matched his knowledge against the students who have been reading the books. We are proud to say that our students defeated Mr. Farway in this fast-paced game of wits. They even knew that William Shakespeare's father was a glove maker! Wow!! So now we have the honor of being one of the SMARTEST SCHOOLS IN THE WORLD. The lively Mr. Farway was brought to OLV by Penguin Books and the Blue Marble Bookstore. The students had a great time and were even treated to a dance by our long-term fifth grade substitute, Mr. Berling. Mr. Berling is the BEST DANCER IN THE WHOLE WORLD.

A group of fifth grade students participated in the Young Authors Program. Our OLV Young Authors will had the opportunity to hear a published author speak and read their original fictional narratives for an audience of people from neighboring Catholic schools. Congratulations to our Young Authors: Sam Schwallie, Izzy Accurso, Meghan Davitt, Audrey DeGregorio, and Leo Bill.

Congratulations to the LOV Scholarship recipients: Max Trotta and Annabelle Gonnella.

OLV School is going GOOGLE! We are thrilled to announce that next year the OLV faculty, staff, and students will receive extensive training on all that Google has to offer, increasing the educational technology tools for our teachers and students. We will continue to teach and use what we currently have available. We will have Google chromebooks for all students to use in grades 5-8. Look for information about this exciting endeavor next year. This program and the technology will be funded by grant funding.

Congratulations to our newly inducted National Junior Honor Society members. Students inducted into the National Junior Honor Society had to meet the high standards of scholarship, service, leadership, character and citizenship that are the pillars of the NJHS. We are proud to congratulate Ben Albers, Brian Weber, Maggie Jones, Daniel Millea, Joellen Knepfle, Riley Wilms, Alayna Wuebbolt, Maggie McGrail, Jamie Dee, Delaney Dee, Bella Roll, Avery Moehring, John Altenau, Julia Brockman, Katie Woodell, Erin Willig, Gracie Cain, Traci Christo, Nathan Evans, Emma Feckter, Jillian Webber, Jake Vollmer, Matthew Telscher, Ben Schaiper, Anthony Frommeyer, Jacob Fullenkamp, Ashley Galbraith, Luke Gavin, Chris Pohlman, Carina Oliverio, Reece Niederhausen, Mitchell Meyer, Shayne Menner, Sophia Gillis, Jason Hericks, Jackson Kehling, Luke Lammers, and Lauren Lott.

Congratulations to our 2015 OLV Graduates. We are so proud of you and all that you have accomplished. We wish you all the very best in the next phase of your life's journey. You will be in our prayers.

Have a spectacular summer!

Peace and Justice Commission Roy Brooks

I am leaving the Peace and Justice Commission after three years with a much better understanding of what the commission is responsible for. I joined as a novice completely ignorant of P & J responsibilities.

Peace and Justice Commission is responsible for many projects and I will try to briefly identify them to those who are unaware as to what we do.

First I would like to say to all parishioners that we welcome members of the parish to visit a meeting and take an active part if you are so inclined.

The Peace and Justice Commission is responsible for the "Food Pantry" and help with meals for "Tender Mercy". Teresa Humphrey gave up her position as coordinator, in February. Jackie Birri, who had been helping for years, has now taken on the leadership role.



Teresa is still responsible for the Food

Pantry. I was totally unaware of this mission and found out this is a tremendous undertaking, but very well coordinated by Teresa. I have part of the past three holidays, Easter, Christmas and Thanksgiving and I will say this is a "well-oiled machine". Thanks to the many women and men who work very hard on the distribution days. Please continue to read the bulletin and help stock the pantry.

Another area we have is the Fair Trade Coffee Sales. This has been managed for the past six years by Rita Rusche who has been very dedicated in this endeavor.

Fair Trade Sales are not what we would like them to be. We sell not only coffee, but items like tea, cocoa and chocolate candy. Those who purchase are helping farmers around the world to obtain a fair price for their products. This year Rita has added Keurig cup packages. Please take the time to visit us during the sale weekends. The sale dates are in the weekly bulletin. Also in November, we will be having a free tasting party with tons of sweets to go with your coffee or tea.

Christmas in July will be coordinated by Karen Haller this year. Watch the bulletin for the date the trees will be in the back of church. The money collected goes to the Mother of Christ Parish and they look forward to what we can give them. The money we provide is used for tuition assistance and school supplies. Their parish does not have a school of its own and therefore the students must pay "out-of-parish" tuition. Please give generously as you have in the past.

Our mission trips that provided medication, medical exams, and hygiene bags to Central and South America was curtailed by the passing of Dr. Frey. But we have still managed to donate hygiene bags to various organizations locally.

Of course one of our bigger events it the "Giving Tree" in December. We finished our second year with Katie Davis and Angela Aull in charge. Everything continued to be successful thanks to Katie, Angela and of course all of our parishioners.

I feel like we have a great group of new comers and second year members who will be very active and innovative. Peace and Justice will be led by cochairs this year, Patty Overberg and Ann Weber.

I have been blessed with wonderful people in my three years and I see the future as better than the past.

What does God look like? Tricia Vonderahe

A good friend asked me recently "What does God look like to you"? This question stopped me in my tracks, never in my years of faith has anyone asked me this. The question has since resonated and kept me thinking, what does He look like and who is He to me.

If you look around you see God everyday: a beautiful sunset, the warmth of the sun on a spring day, or a child playing. You will also see God in the everyday things, big and small, that happen in the Our Lady of Victory Community. You see Him when a teacher helps a child struggling to read un-



derstand the words. You see Him when families volunteer their time in the school cafeteria and library. You see Him in the children who made their First Holy Communion in May. You see Him in all the eighth graders who graduated and are heading off to high school. God to me is all the wonderful things that happen every day. Spring is an especially busy time in our parish community where God is visible. These things are what make the OLV Community special.

As we enter the summer months and enjoy all that this season has to offer us, let us remember why we are here. Let us not forget what God looks like. All of the wonderful things from First Communion, the parish festival, graduation and sporting events are all made possible by the time and monetary support from our parish families. I want to extend a heartfelt thank you for all your continued support of our Parish Community: it is through all the time, treasure and talent given to our community from parishioners that make it all possible.

PARISH FESTIVAL A HUGE THANK YOU TO THE OLV COMMUNITY!

We would like to extend a special note of appreciation to the following for all their hard work and dedication to making are festival a success:

- © Festival chairman, Dennis Conroy and his committee
- © Booth chairpersons & co-chairpersons
- © Booth Volunteers
- © Festival sponsors
- © Sunday Chicken Dinner Workers
- © Electricians
- © Bakers who donated cakes, pies and tasty desserts
- ② 8th graders for their pre/fest efforts and all those who helped clean up on Monday
- Set-up & clean-up crews
- ② All those "behind-the-scene" workers (money counters, mailers, sign posters, etc.)

We count our many blessings. God graced us once again with a wonderful festival weekend. Everyone who attended enjoyed an unforgettable, fun-filled event.

IT WAS A WONDERFUL WEEKEND

And the winners are...

\$500 Steve & Shannon Kane \$250 Jim Jones

\$250 Charles Lipps \$250 Joann Klocek

\$250 Mike Jacobs \$250 Scott Willig

\$250 Jan Flynn \$500 Dennis Conroy

\$250 Rose Stertz \$1000 Rose Marie Niemeyer

\$250 Jim Klawitter \$5000 Anthony Giaccio

Tuition Credit - \$1000 Tom Bier











OLV

FAMILY

YOU'RE

THE

BEST!

HIGH SCHOOL HONOR ROLL

ST. URSULA ACADEMY

1st Honors Claire Berding Mary Berding Christina Diersing Jennifer Dillon Anna Engelhardt Karly Hofmann Anna Kelley

2nd Honors Alexa Carlton Savannah Carrick Kelli Currin Kathleen Doherty Abigail Engelhardt





ST. XAVIER

1st Honors Adam Arar Michael Ashley Nicholas Helmers-Weaman Bryce Weyler Alex Weyler Mark Wevler Grant Zentmeyer

2nd Honors Nicholas Bettner Vincent Carmosino Grady Garvey Charles Hamad Jr. Nicholas Hendricks Alexander Klawitter Daniel McHale Carlos Schemmel Ryan Smith

MOTHER OF MERCY

First Honors Hannah Bailey Julie Deve Madison Link

Second Honors Hannah Back

ELDER HIGH SCHOOL

Nicholas Albers Wyatt Albers Spencer Bacon Thomas Becker Ryan Boehm Rvan Browne Andrew Broxterman Harry Laiveling Samuel Catania Steven Catania Andrew Eubanks

David Eubanks

Kyle Feist

Fric Groll Adam Helmers Frank Hofmever Max Hofmeyer Connor Johnson Kyle Kehling **Andrew Lammers** Beniamin Luebbe Jacob Luebbe Michael Maloney David Meyer

1ST HONORS Joseph Monahan Adam Noeth Matthew Peterson Noah Peterson Owen Plagge Clay Pragar Bradley Quatman Anthony Robb James Robb Austin Roll Andrew Schenkel Ryan Schenkel

Tyler Wuebbolt

Mackenzie T. Burke Ryan R. Custer Nicholas Dirr Samuel Florian Ryan J. Huesman Zachary Korte Kyle Kroeger Alexander Lott Eric Ostertag Beniamin Siefke Matthew Trotta Michael Trotta

2ND HONORS

OAK HILLS HIGH **SCHOOL**

Highest Honors

Matthew Brodbeck Carly Weisker Kyle Weisker

High Honors

Alissa Cain Kayley Jaeger Jillian Kallmeyer Kristina Sattler Rebecca Wooddell

Honors

Abigail Cain Randall Hager Hollvann Hellmann Matthew Kessling

SETON HIGH SCHOOL

1ST HONORS

Audrey Acomb Emma Acomb Klylie Albers Savannah Bacon Abbey Barnette Nicole Bertke Madison Brigger Lydia Brigham Mara Brown Kelsey Cappel Meghan Davis Lauren Duell Kathryn Eary Kaitlyn Fields **Taylor Frommeyer** Julia Gavin Megan Groll

Jessica Hayhow Renee Hofmeyer Shannon Kaine Frin Klumb Jenna Kohler **Audrey Laiveling** Kristen Lehan **Emily Lipps** Lauren Lipps Ashley Luebbe Elizabeth Mannix Patricia McHale McKenna Moehring Sara Neumeister Renee Niederhausen Shannon O'Connor Megan Ruffing

Molly Scherer Hannah Smith Rileigh Smyth Kristen Stacklin Payton Stinson Maria Tan Margaret Thiemann Olivia Webber Kelsey Willmes Brooke Zentmeyer

Sarah Becker Allison Broderick Samantha Camardo McKenzie Custer Michelle Deters Mackenzie Dugan Faith Flowers McKenzie Frommeyer Samantha Gavin Elizabeth Groh Anne Haley Laura Hofmeyer Ashley Hoinke Amy Hopkins Amanda Jacobs Devon Jim Cassandra Johnson

2ND HONORS

Kalie Kaimann Jennifer Kathmann Katherine Kemen **Emily Klumb** Margaret Korte Anna Lanzillotta Julia Lanzillotta Lindsey Lanzillotta Kelly Luebbering Lauren Mannix **Emily Mohs** Erin Morgan Mya Moser Sidney Perry Cassandra Quitter Alyssa Ramstetter Allison Schmitt

Anna Schoster Sarah Telscher Katherine Tope Kimberly Tope Amanda Topmiller Lindsay Wieczorkowski Megan Williams Dana Wink McKenzie Zimmer

Memorial Mass Fund

Joseph Book Jayne Hertsenberg Betty Kistner Al Meyer Dorothy Zurlinden

Tuition Assistance

Gus Bauer Jayne Hertsenberg Josephine Pellegrino

St. Vincent de Paul Mary Mercy Crone

In Loving Memory

Joseph Book Mary Mercy Crone Vera Sheldon Dorothy Zurlinden

Welcome to Our Church

Dan & Kati Hageman Timothy & Rebekah Hennessy

OUR LADY OF VICTORY MEMORIAL ASSOCIATION

The Memorial Association is another way of remembering family members and friends who have died. One Mass a month for a year is offered for those enrolled. All donations provide seasonal church decorations and furnishings.

During the month of November our OLV Book of Remembrance is placed in the atrium of the church. The book is inscribed with the names of all those enrolled in the OLV Memorial Association since 1983.

TUITION ASSISTANCE FUND

The Tuition Assistance Fund has been established to help OLV parishioners afford a Catholic education for their families.

Baptisms

Míreya Celia Louise Fischli - child of Alan & Michelle Fischli Braden Lawrence Fischli - child of Alan & Michelle Fischli Rowan John Fraley - child of Jason & Abby Fraley Stella Grace Messerschmitt - child of Gregory & Victoria Messerschmitt Caspar Martindale Sontag - child of Michael & Rebecca Sontag

May Crowning 2015 Jennifer Reinkemeyer

This year's May Crowning was a great success! Thank you to all who came to our Mother's Day Marian celebration on Sunday, May 10 at the 9:30am Mass!

The procession through the church began with

beautiful procession for all!



Michael Schenkel, Andrew Brown, Jake Kelly and Jarred Kelley who carried Our Lady with great reverence and care. Shannon Cavanaugh, Veronica Richards, Annabelle Gonnella, Emily Flowers, Samantha Rieger, Karley Cappel and Yulia Feist made up Mary's Court, and assisted the First Communicants who were also in attendance in the procession. Several of these girls also served as Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion, who were just commissioned this Spring after their Confirmation. Each student presented Mary with carnations and watched as Kaya

Roll was honored with the role of crowning Mary. It was a



Our Lady of Victory 810 Neeb Rd. Cincinnati, OH 45233

Our Lady of Victory Parish is a part of the Roman



Catholic Church, which we believe is the institutional continuation of the church founded by our Lord Jesus Christ when he sent out his apostles after his resurrection with these instructions: "Go and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father, and of the Son,

and of the Holy Spirit, teaching them to carry out all that I have commanded of you, and know that I am with you always, until the end of the world." By the sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation, and the Eucharist, members of the church are promised eternal life and are equipped to serve God and their neighbor, according to the gifts and talents which each of them have received. In this way, we worship God in Spirit and Truth and welcome his Kingdom into our hearts and into the world.

Masses: Saturday 4:30 p.m.

Sunday 8:00, 9:30, 11:15 a.m.

Daily Mass: 8:30 a.m.

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Mondays: 7:30 p.m.

Saturdays: 3:30 p.m.

513-922-4460 www.olv.org



If you are traveling this summer and want to find a church and their Mass times, at the location you are visiting, please visit the <u>mass.org</u> website. This website can provide worship times, church locations, contact information, website links and maps. There are 117,000 churches in 201 countries/territories.

NON-PROFIT ORG. U.S. POSTAGE PAID Cincinnati, Ohio Permit No. 2172

Our Vision is the official publication of:

Our Lady of Victory Parish www.olv.org 810 Neeb Rd.

Cincinnati, OH 45233

513-922-4460 Fax: 513-922-5476

Deadline is 9 a.m. the 10th of each month, except Dec. and June.

Articles and information can be emailed to baweber@olv.org

Becky Weber, Editor

If you would like more information about what is happening at Our Lady of Victory, please visit our website www.olv.org